
TOWN BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
Consistency Statement per Section 160D-604(d) 

 
Text Amendment Request from:  Holy Family Catholic Parish of Hillsborough 

September 11, 2023 
 
The Town of Hillsborough Board of Commissioners has received and reviewed the application 
from Holy Family Catholic Parish of Hillsborough to amend the Town of Hillsborough Unified 
Development Ordinance as follows: 
 
Amend UDO §6.13.3.4 (Table: Minimum Number of Parking Spaces Required) to change the 
parking requirement for “Church, Place of Worship” from 1 space per 8 seats to 1 space per 5 
seats (minimum) and 1 space per 2 seats (maximum). 

 
The Hillsborough Board of Commissioners has determined the proposed action is/is not 
consistent with the Town of Hillsborough’s Comprehensive Sustainability Plan for the following 
reason(s): 
 

1. The amendment is consistent with the Transportation and Connectivity Chapter goal to 
“Develop and maintain a safe, efficient, and sustainable multimodal transportation 
system (including bicycle, pedestrian, and transit options) that offers alternatives to 
single-occupancy vehicle trips and promotes health and access to area jobs, 
destinations, and services.”  
 
Strategy: Adopt regulations that contribute to meeting identified transportation and 
connectivity needs in town. 

 


